
  Notice of Construction 

24th St – Center Lane Closure 
Stange Rd to Hayes Ave 

 

 Starting Date:  Weather permitting, beginning Wednesday, June 5th   

 

The City of Ames has contracted with Con-Struct for the reconstruction of 

Stange Rd and 24th St. Stange Rd was completed in 2023 while 24th St 

will be reconstructed in 3 main stages this year. Stage one will be the 

north lane of 24th. Stage 2 will be the new center turn lane. Stage 3 will 

be the south lane of 24th St. The final stage will include the 24th St 

approaches to railroads tracks. The project will also include storm sewer 

improvements and new of sections of shared use path along the south of 

24th St. For more project information please visit the project information 

webpage at www.cityofames.org/stange. 

On Wednesday, June 5th, the westbound traffic of 24th St will be 

shifted to the newly constructed lane as Con-Struct begins the 

pavement removal and replacement for the center lane of 24th St from 

Stange Rd to Hayes Ave. Kent Ave will remain closed at 24th St. The 

entrance to Ames School admin offices and the adjacent Prairie View East 

street will remain open for left and right turns. All other entrances on to 

24th St will have right turns only through the workzone. Please see the 

attached map for the workzone location.  

Anticipated Duration:  Anticipated duration to complete this stage of 

the project is 4-5 weeks.  

Action Required by Residents:  

Please use alternate routes if possible. The work zone will have low 

speeds and narrow lanes. Allow extra travel time as Delays Will 

Occur. Residents with landscaping in the ROW, please remove all plants 

and objects as they may be damaged or removed by construction 

operations. All green areas will be restored with the project. Please 

review the anticipated work zone on back of this notice. This is subject to 

revisions as necessary but provides an idea of the project location. 

Public Works Department 
Engineering Division 

 
515 Clark Ave. 

Ames, Iowa 50010 
 

515.239.5160 
 

 Ames Public Works 

 

Contact Information: 

Project Engineer 

 Dean  

515-239-5277 

Project Inspector  

Scott  

515-203-0799 

Con-Struct - Project Manger 
Doug  

515-232-6443 
 

(See attached map on reverse) 

http://www.cityofames.org/stange



